PETER SHUMLIN

Governor

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

MEMORANDUM

TO: Defense Logistics Agency
U.S. Department of Defense

FROM: Peter Shumlin

Governor
RE: State Coordinator Appointment
DATE: January 7, 2015

I hereby appoint Keith Flynn, Commissioner of the Vermont Department of Safety, to serve as the State
Coordinator for the excess property program established by United States Code, Title 10, Section 2576a,
and implemented by the United States Secretary of Defense.

As the State Coordinator, Commissioner Flynn is authorized to enter into, execute, and otherwise monitor
and implement agreements with the Secretary of Defense, the Defense Logistics Agency, and law

enforcement agencies that pertain to the excess equipment program, effective January 27, 2015.

Signed:

Peter Shumlin
Governor



